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Attendance this week 
 
                       1K 95.42%     2A 98.33%        3F 96.12%           4F 99.17%                5G 98.33%           6B 98.12% 

                    1T 97.22%     2B 94.17%        3H 92.50%          4G 97.32%               5L 95.26%            6H 91.67% 
                    1Tr 97.06%     2F 99.17%        3N 95.69%          4K 97.41%        5W 95.83%           6T 96.88% 

 
Well done to 2F & 4F for best attendance this week. 

Overall attendance since September: 95.35% 

 

Our Value for May is Enthusiasm. These pupils modelled the value this week: 

Romiyah 1Tr, Raahil 1T, Liam 1K, Aaliyah 2F, Ayisha 2A, Skye 2B, Scarlett 3N, Demi 3H, 

Nicola 3F, Riley 4G, Ilayda 4F, Chido 4K, Alberto 5L, Kaiser 5W, Nephtali 5G, Darrell 6H, 

Darnell 6B, Ayse 6T 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 5th May 2017 

istening xcellence ttitude espect egotiate njoy esponsible upport 

 

Mayor's Awards for Visual Arts  

During the Spring term, Year 5 children took part in an exciting art project which 

culminated in a festival themed final piece. As a result, four pieces of work were 

submitted for 'The Mayor's Award for Visual Arts'. We are very proud of Yezda 

5W and Eris for their excellent artwork which will be displayed on the hoarding 

outside Chase Farm hospital. 

We would like to extend a very big ‘congratulations’ to Yezda, whose work was 

shortlisted and won the 3rd place in the Year 5 category. She won a beautiful set of 

paint brushes and a ceramic paint set. 
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On Thursday 27th April, Year 5 visited the Lord's Cricket Ground to watch the Middlesex  
County game of cricket.     

The children not only watched a brilliant game but were also able to enjoy a grand tour of the renowned 
grounds and museum.  

"We saw real-life trophies and other items of clothing worn by past, famous cricketers inside the Museum.  It 
was an exciting day out" Kaira 5G  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Times Table Challenge 

Well done to Ali 3F, Delice 

4F, Botan 4F, Nicola 3F, 

Blessing 3F, Solomon 3F, 

Kaan 3H and Elias 3H for 

learning their times tables 

off by heart. Ali gave a 

flawless demonstration in 

front of about 500 pupils, 

teachers and visitors. They 

join the other Year 3 tables 

champions’ Hall of Fame. 

 

 

 

 

 

We shall be celebrating Elmer in the week of 22nd-26th 

May so look for all your Elmer books and toys and start 

choosing your favourite Elmer story to share with your 

class. Much of the learning during the week will centre 

around one of David McKees’ books - Elmer and the 

Rainbow in the EYFS, Elmer and the Stranger (Years1-3) 

and Elmer and the Hippos (Years4-6) There will be 

activities and assemblies linked to Elmer during the 

week.  Look out for events in bookshops and libraries 

on Elmer Day on 27 May. 

Join school leaders 

and Governors at the 

next Parents Forum 

meeting on 

Wednesday 21st June 

at 9am.  

Your questions, views 

and suggestions are 

valued. 
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Toys’ policy – fidget spinners 

Please can parents and pupils follow our policy on toys and personal items, such as fidget spinners or football cards.  

These should not be brought to school as loss or damage  

will cause upset and distress. While we understand the  

appeal for our pupils, they are also a cause for distraction and interrupt learning. 

 

Unless expressly requested by the class teacher, personal items should stay at home to be enjoyed out of school. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

 

New ‘Parent Play’ 

Our new ‘Parent Play’ sessions which 

run every Friday in Nursery from 8.30-

9.00 am and 12.30 – 1.00 pm. Parents 

are invited to come and see what 

your child does in Nursery.  

All parents/ carers welcome. 

 

KS1 and KS2 Sats and school tests weeks 

Spare a thought for our Year 6 pupils who will be sitting their KS2 SATs next week – we count on all 

the hard work from the children and efforts from teachers converting in another decent set of 

results. 

The week after will be important for the Year 2 pupils as they too will be completing KS1 SATs tests.  

All other year groups will also be undertaking end of year tests and assessments. 

We wish all our pupils every success in demonstrating their knowledge, skills and understanding. 

Gardening Club 

EYFS have started a parenting 

Gardening Club, running every 

Tuesday afternoon. Beau’s dad kindly 

came in over the holidays to make 

planters. He has also joined other 

parents on Tuesday afternoons at our 

new Gardening Club for parents - why 

not come along and join in. All 

parents/carers welcome.   
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Dates for your diary 
W/c Monday 8th May   KS2 Sats week 

W/c Monday 15th May  KS1 Sats week and assessments for all other year groups 

Tuesday 16th May                      1Tr Class Assembly 2.45pm 

Thursday 18th May   PoW polling station for by-election. School remains open 

W/c Monday 22nd May  Elmer Week – pupils can wear a coloured t-shirt on Friday 26th  

Wednesday 24th May                       Year 4 Verulamium trip 

Thursday 25th May                           Year 3 Country side estate trip 

Thursday 25th May                             1K Class Assembly 2.45pm 

Monday 29th May – 2nd June         Half Term – School Closed 

Monday 5th June                             Inset Day – School Closed 

Tuesday 6th June   Start Summer Term 2 

Thursday 8th June                              PoW polling station for General Election – School Closed 

Monday 12th June                           Year 6 Residential school journey 

Wednesday 21st June                       Parents Forum 9am – 10am 

District sports 2 - 4.30pm 

Thursday 22nd June                           Year 2 Southend trip 

Monday 26th June                             Year 1 National Gallery 

Friday 30th June   Sports day & Picnic 

Friday 14th July    Final day for Nursery 

Monday 17th July                               London 2017 Para-Athletics Competition – Years 5 and 6 

Monday 17th July   Parents’ evening – drop ins – no appointment required 

Friday 21st July                                  School finishes for Summer at 1:30pm 

 


